

June 2017

Dear Grade 12 Graduate:

On behalf of the Government of Saskatchewan, I am pleased to congratulate you on your high school graduation.

Earning your Grade 12 diploma is an exciting accomplishment. I hope that you have a chance to celebrate your remarkable achievements with your family, friends and educators who have helped you reach this important milestone in your life. Education is the foundation for success and receiving your diploma will provide you with many outstanding opportunities in the future.

The goal of the education system in Saskatchewan is to develop confident and competent students who understand, appreciate and apply the knowledge, skills and strategies they learned during their educational experience so that they have the opportunity to realize their full potential. You may be considering your future plans now, and whether that includes attending post-secondary education, training or entering the workforce, I invite you to think about the high quality of life, strong sense of community, and employment opportunities that Saskatchewan has to offer.

For more information on how our province can provide you with the future you wish to achieve, I welcome you to visit <u>saskatchewan.ca</u>.

I wish you a future full of success.

Sincerely,

Don Morgan, Q.C.